
 
  

 

    

Simon Fraser Elementary Newsletter 

Tuesday, Nov 2nd Kindergarten 2021/22 Registration Begins 

Monday, Nov 9th  Transition Students ï 2nd Return Option 

Wednesday, Nov 11th  Remembrance Day ï No School 

Tuesday, Nov 17th  PAC Meeting 

Friday, Nov 27th Pro D Day ï No School 

 

Dates to Remember in November 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

Approximately 1.3 million 

Canadians currently live with 

food allergies, and more than 

50% of Canadians know 

someone with a life-

threatening allergy. 

See page 4é 

 

Safety Corner 1 

Dates to Remember 1 

Principalôs Message 1 

ñNo Schoolò Dates 1 

Remembrance Day 2 

The Heart of Bravery  2 

Accessible Parking 2 

Div. 15 Poppies 2 

Kindergarten Registration 3 

Safety Awareness Corner 4 

Grade 8 Programs 4 

Div. 12 and 13 Pumpkins           5  

Reporting Student Absences 5 

Artwork 6 

A Message from PAC 6 

Helpful Quick Links 6 

Next PAC Meeting 6 

 

 

 

  

Principal:  Cathy Thomas 

 

Volume II, November 2020 

Reminderé. 

NO SCHOOL FOR 

STUDENTS ON: 

Wednesday, Nov 11th 

Remembrance Day 

 

 

 

S A F E T Y  C O R N E R  

 
 

Principalõs Message            

  
Dear Fraser Families: 
 
Thank you for your warm welcome to the school. I have enjoyed getting to know your 
children and the PAC executive.  
 
Work has begun on the climbing area on the west field. The painting is complete, the 
ground work has been done and we are now just waiting for the climbing holds so they 
can be attached. If any parent has expertise in climbing path setting they are willing to 
share with the school I would appreciate some help-please email me at 
snichols@vsb.bc.ca if you have this expertise.  
 
hǳǊ ƭƻǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀǊŜŀ ƛǎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǾŜǊȅ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
tables out to the undercover area again November 18. Please come by and take a look 
for any found items. 
 
With November has come some torrential rains. As we will need to continue having 
Ψ²Ŝǎǘκ²Ŝǘ /ƻŀǎǘ ǊŜŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΩΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻpriate 
outwear to school. Please feel free to send a change of clothes or socks and shoes to 
school with your child on really wet days. 
 
In the case of Covid-19 in schools, the VSB has just finalized a notification process in 
consultation Vancouver Coastal Health. I have linked the flow chart here or your 
information. VCH Notification Process 
 
And finally, as the days grow darker, mornings can be tough. We really appreciate 
everyone who makes it to school on time, as it is complex to notify the office of late 
arrivals. We appreciate your efforts to be here as the bell for your entry time goes. 
 

 

Susan Nichols 

Principal 

mailto:snichols@vsb.bc.ca
https://vsbworld-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/lpalermo_vsb_bc_ca/Eer50pQU3IpCsXf0Dwh89VABWtGJMPWlKm-2JZKJaRkjxA?e=Jih2gu
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The Heart of Bravery 

 

As we pause together in silence today, let 

us find some stillness and breath. 

And within that breath 

And within that silence 

Let us listen. 

 

--I have been taught that the greatest 

weapon of a warrior is not a weapon 

But a way of being. 

A ways of being kind 

Noble 

Compassionate 

And brave. 

 

And I have been taught that 

The warrior who is brave 

Is a warrior who practices bravery 

Not only in grand, sweeping actions 

But in those small moments that ask us to 

open our hearts and 

To stay open in the face of whatever it is 

That makes us want to close shut. 

 

So, in our breath 

And in our silence 

May we take courage 

May we take courage from our ancestorsô 

big and small acts of bravery 

These acts which remind us to live our 

own. 

 

- By Brittany Amell ï Indigenous 

Student Carleton University 

 

 

  

 

Poppy Image by Andy Everson 

K?ómoks First Nation 

 

 

Remembrance Day 

 
Students will have an in-class assembly on Tuesday, November 10th to mark 

and learn about Remembrance Day (November 11th) and Aboriginal 

Veteranôs Day (November 8th ). Through student and class presentations, 

they will learn about why we have Remembrance Day and why we wear a 

poppy.  Students are encouraged to bring in a coin donation this week 

for the Poppy Fund.  Additionally, students will be told at the assembly that, 

while there is no school on Wednesday, they should nonetheless take a 

moment on Wednesday at 11:00 am to pause in silent or quiet reflection and 

think about the sacrifices of our courageous Canadians. We invite all families 

to do likewise.  

 

 Accessible Parking 
 

A timely reminder info on parking around the school:  there is an area in front 

of the playground that is restricted parking.  Please reserve this accessible 

parking for those vehicles displaying the tag.  Thank you very much for your 

attention to this matter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poppies By Division 15 
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Children attend Kindergarten in the same year that they turn five years old. 
The first step for everyone is to register with your neighbourhood English catchment 
schoolï regardless of whether you plan to send your child there. 
Key Dates 

¶ November 1 to the last weekday of January is the deadline for priority enrolment 
for children attending Kindergarten for the following September. 

o Note: Sibling Priority for Kindergarten admission is only provided to 
students who register between November 1 - January 31.  Sibling priority 
is not provided after January 31. 

¶ January 11 to February 3 is the Choice Application process. 

¶ February 1 - February 28 is the period for Cross Boundary Application. 
Registration Process 
If your child was born in Canada, complete the online form, before bringing in your 
supporting documents.  
Step 1:  Complete an online application form 
Step 2: Verifying Documentation 

¶ Contact your English Catchment School Office to set up an appointment to bring 
your supporting documentation ï I am Available Mon ï Fri from 8:30-12:30 

¶ Bring supporting documentation to your English catchment school office during 
your scheduled appointment 

The following original documents must be presented at your catchment school to 
complete your application: 

¶ Proof of British Columbia residency 

¶ The original birth certificate of the child 

¶ Applicable Immigration/Citizenship/Permanent Resident Documentation 

¶ Immunization Records if available 
[Note: Some schools may request additional identification as proof of residency.] 
If your child was born outside of Canada, you will need to go to the VSB District - 
Newcomer Welcome Centre and complete the initial registration there. 
NOTE: Some English catchment schools do not have space for all catchment students 
even if you apply before the January 31 deadline. In these cases there will be a draw for 
student placement in the first several months of the new year and the school will contact 
you.  
For more information about the following, please click the appropriate link.  

¶ Sibling Priority  

¶ Annex and Main School Catchments 

¶ School Draws and Waitlists 

¶ Kindergarten Enrolment Timelines 
Find out more by reading our frequently asked questions 
 
Please refer to Administrative Procedure 300 (Admission of Students to School and 
School Choice) for more details about enrolment procedures.  
I want to apply for a choice program: 
Parents must register at their neighbourhood English catchment school from November to 
end of January before applying for Kindergarten Choice programs. 
Please visit the Kindergarten Choice Programs page for more information. 

 

Where can I get more information or help if I run into any difficulties? 

 
If you have any questions or need additional information about the application processes, 

you can check out our frequently asked questions. 

As always, for assistance with the application process, or the online choice program 

application process, you can contact your neighbourhood English catchment school. They 

will be happy to assist you. 

 
How do I prepare my child for kindergarten? 

View our brochure, Preparing for Kindergarten, Building Confident Learners 

 
 

 

2021-22 Kindergarten School Registration 
 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Your_School_Catchment/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Your_School_Catchment/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Kindergarten_Registration/Pages/Kindergarten-Choice-Programs.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Cross_Boundary/Pages/default.aspx
https://vsbapplynow.vsb.bc.ca/
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/site/nwc/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/site/nwc/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Documents/Defining%20Sibling%20Priority%20and%20When%20it%20Applies.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Documents/Annex%20and%20Main%20School%20Relationship.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Documents/School%20Draws%20and%20Waitlists.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Documents/Kindergarten%20Enrollment%20Timeline%20and%20Process.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Kindergarten_Registration/FAQs/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Kindergarten_Registration/FAQs/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/District/Departments/Office_of_the_Superintendent/Administrative-Procedures-Manual/Administrative%20Procedures%20Manual%20Library/Section%20300/AP_300_Admission_to_School.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Kindergarten_Registration/Pages/Kindergarten-Choice-Programs.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Kindergarten_Registration/FAQs/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/School/School-Registration/Documents/ready-for-K-web-brochure.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/repository/SBPictureLibrary/dd0f2658-1e3b-4968-9b51-dc57e9ebcc0b_k-banner_1.png
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VSB's Mini School programs provide enrichment opportunities for highly 
motivated students who are Vancouver residents, consistently work at an Applying level 
and have excellent work habits. Students must apply to each program separately as 
per each program's process.  

Each year over 1,400 students apply for approximately 500 grade 8 spaces in the Mini 
School programs.  

As a result of the COVID-19 Health and Safety protocols for schools, there have been 
changes made to the application process for VSB Mini School Programs for 2020-
2021.   

This year there will not be a District-wide Assessment/Test for Grade 7 students as part 
of the Mini School application process. 

Program information nights will be held online or through digital platforms.  Information 
about each information night will be posted on the program websites (see below). 

All Vancouver School District secondary schools have a variety of challenging and 
exciting programs and courses.  Many schools have also developed their own school-
based enrichment program for a wide variety of interests and abilities. 

Mini-school programs begin at grade 8. 

The 2021-2022 Secondary Programs Brochure provides a synopsis of each Mini 
School Program.   

Contact the programs directly for information, contact information and application forms. 

For the most up to date Mini-School information, please check 

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/mini-school-registration    

 

 

This month we explore the 

studentôs role in managing 

anaphylaxis 

 

¶ Avoid sharing food.  

¶ Only eat approved food from 

home or food that a parent or 

guardian has approved.  

¶ Donôt share utensils or 

straws.  

¶ Always read food labels 

yourself and donôt eat 

anything with precautionary 

warnings, like ñmay containò. 

These are not safe to eat.  

¶ Tell others about your 

allergy. Let them know 

where you keep your auto-

injector.  

¶ Always carry at least one 

epinephrine auto-injector 

with you. You never know 

when you may need it.  

¶ Wear MedicAlert® 

identification (get one at 

NoChildWithout.ca).  

¶ Wash your hands before and 

after eating.  

¶ If you are allergic to stinging 

insects, avoid wearing bright 

colours and scented 

products.  

¶ Tell an adult when you don't 

feel well.  

¶ If you are being bullied or 

excluded because of your 

allergy, speak to an adult.  

¶ If youôre a preteen or teen, 

visit WhyRiskIt.ca to see how 

your peers manage their 

allergies.  

 

 

For a school resource section 

and tips for living with 

anaphylaxis visit 

www.foodallergycanada.ca 

 

Grade 8 Programs 
 

Awareness without action is worthless. 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Student_Learning/Secondary/Mini_Schools/Documents/sbfile/201014/Secondary-Program-Oct-2020%20rev%201.pdf
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/mini-school-registration
http://www.nochildwithout.ca/parent_enrol.asp
http://www.whyriskit.ca/
http://www.foodallergycanada.ca/


 
 ` 
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To Report Your Childôs 

Absence ï Please Call (604) 

713-5159 ext 31 prior to 9 am  

or email 

frsattendance@vsb.bc.ca on 

the first day of the absence. 

 

 

 

 

By: Evan in Div. 12 

By: Clara in Div. 12 

By: Tyson in Div. 13 

By: Artur in Div. 13 

Pumpkins by Division 12 and 13 

mailto:frsattendance@vsb.bc.ca

